
 STATE OF ILLINOIS  

HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
 

   525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.     SPRINGFIELD,  ILL INOIS 62761  (217)  782-3516 FAX:  (217)  785-4111   
 
November 15, 2017 
 
Bryan Niehaus, Senior Consultant 
Murer Consultants 
19065 Hickory Creek Drive, Suite 115   
Mokena, IL 60448       
 
 RE: DEFERRAL 
  Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act P.A. 78-1156 
  Projects #17-013 thru 17-016 
  APPLICANTS: DaVita Inc. DuPage Medical Group, Ltd.   
 
Dear Mr Neihaus:  
 
This letter is to affirm the deferral of Project #17-013 thru #17-016 from the November 14, 2017 
State Board meeting until the January 9, 2018 meeting.  This is based upon your letter dated 
November 13, 2017.   
 
As outlined at 77 IAC 1130.670(d): 
 

A project which has received an Intent-to-Deny and has been scheduled for State 
Board consideration can be deferred by the applicant.  A notice of deferral may be 
provided in writing prior to the scheduled State Board meeting or provided 
verbally at the State Board meeting.  An applicant may not defer State Board 
consideration beyond a State Board meeting date that is more than twelve months 
from the date of issuance of the Intent-to-Deny. 

 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Courtney Avery of my staff at 
Courtney.Avery@illinois.gov or 312.814.4825.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathy Olson, Board Chair 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
 


